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NEWS RELEASE
Date: Wednesday, July 16, 2025
Topic: Petition packets for 2026 General Primary available July 16
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE
[bookmark: _GoBack]Winnebago County Clerk Lori Gummow announces that petition packets for candidates who wish to run in the 2026 General Primary Election—scheduled for Tuesday, March 17, 2026—will be available beginning Wednesday, July 16, 2025, at the Winnebago County Elections Office, located in the Administration Building at 404 Elm Street in downtown Rockford. Packets may be picked up between the hours of 8 a.m. and 5 p.m. on weekdays.
The first day petitions for established political parties may be circulated is Tuesday, August 5, 2025. Petition packets may be filed with the Winnebago County Clerk beginning at 8 a.m. on Monday, October 27, 2025, through the close of business on Monday, November 3, 2025.
The order in which candidates file will determine their placement on the Primary Election ballot. In the event that two or more candidates file simultaneously for the same office and are of the same political party, a lottery will be held at a later date and time to determine ballot placement.
“Public service is one of the most impactful ways to contribute to your community,” said Clerk Gummow. “Running for office gives residents a voice in shaping the future of Winnebago County. If you’re committed to progress and willing to put in the work, now is the time to step up and lead.”
Local offices to be nominated for the March 17, 2026 General Primary Election include County Board Members, County Treasurer, County Clerk & Recorder, and Sheriff. Precinct Committeepersons will also be elected at the General Primary Election.
For more information, contact the Winnebago County Elections Department at 815-319-4252.

Winnebago County Clerk Lori Gummow
 404 Elm St, Rm 104, Rockford, IL 61101
Phone: (815) 319- 4250
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